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Photo: Annie Porter Ainsworth Memorial Library

This is an old newspaper photo of the Library and dates to its opening on October 25, 1928. Saturday June 16, is the groundbreaking of the second addition to the library in its 79 year history. 

The Annie Porter Ainsworth Memorial Library was a gift to the Town of Sandy Creek by the Hon. Danforth E. Ainsworth in loving memory of his wife. Both had grown up in this area and following their marriage in 1874 settled in this community where he began to practice law. After leaving Sandy Creek they lived in Albany for many years where he was a member of the State Assembly, the State Education Department, the State Attorney General’s office and later in private law practice.  Because both of the Ainsworth’s were civic minded and generous they planned a memorial, a library in their former hometown. Mrs. Ainsworth died suddenly April 14, 1927 and her husband then outlined his plan to the townsmen of Sandy Creek. On July 6, 1927 a special election was held to test the proposition which was to be an endowed library and the town was to “impose a tax of not less than 1 ¼ mills on a dollar” on taxable property for this purpose. Many supported this and it passed easily. Work on the colonial brick building was begun in the village park in Sandy Creek. Construction was underway when Mr. Ainsworth died October 25, 1927 at his home in Albany. Exactly one year later (October 25, 1928) the library opened and was formally dedicated. (Sesquicentennial History 1825-1975)

We are looking for information and photos on Sunoco Garage and John Deere Machinery owned by Hobert Lester in the 1940s (where Ontario Tire, now Bargy's 4 Season's Tire and Auto was located) for the Sandy Creek Village book which is now being researched.
Sandy Creek History Center staff is finalizing the display for the 150th Oswego County Fair at Sandy Creek in Heritage Hall. The fair runs from Thursday, June 28 to Wednesday, July 4th and we will have the “new” Noyes Cemetery book for sale as well as the many other books documenting our history. (Sandy Pond Memories I & II, World War I & II, Lacona, 125 years of History, Abandoned Cemetery books, etc.) 

Also, to document the 150th Sandy Creek, Richland, Orwell & Boylston Agricultural Society Fair the History Center has printed a “pictorial souvenir” of the Fair with many of the photos from the archives including the photos donated by Ila Henderson. 

I will be in my office on Fridays from 9am to 4pm. I will be at the Sandy Creek/Lacona booth at the fair all week. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
This is the time of year when genealogists travel to other areas to do research. I encourage visitors to call ahead, get an appointment, and bring all pertinent research materials. Many libraries and historical societies are operated by volunteers and hours may be limited for research. 
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